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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact 
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SCH #:

Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Paramount Boulevard/Imperial Highway Intersection Improvement Project
	Lead Agency: City of Downey
	Contact Name: Edwin Norris, P. E.
	Email: enorris@downeyca.org
	Phone Number: 562-904-7110
	Project Location: Paramount Blvd/Imperial Highway Intersection, Downey                   Los Angeles
	Project Description: The Paramount Boulevard and Imperial Highway Intersection Project calls for a re-design of the intersection to accommodate anticipated growth in traffic through 2035. Dual left turn pockets will be added in the southbound direction along Paramount Boulevard and in the westbound direction along Imperial Highway. All four legs of the intersection will be widened to provide sufficient road width for vehicular U-turn movements. The Project includes reconstruction of all four legs of the intersection with concrete pavement for 300 feet on all approaches and 100 feet for all departures. The intersection itself will be reconstructed with concrete pavement, and decorative concrete crosswalks will be added along with modified traffic signals and striping, signing, and pavement markings, street lighting, and upgraded bus shelters and furnishings. Partial right of way acquisition will be required along Imperial Highway and Paramount Boulevard on all four legs of the intersection. Some utility relocations and adjustments will be required to facilitate Project construction.
	Project's Effects: Potentially significant impacts on air quality from fugitive dust and exhaust emissions will be reduced to less than significant by dust control mitigation measures such as watering exposed surfaces and covering all stock piles with tarps at the end of each day and exhaust emission measures such as utilizing well-tuned off-road construction equipment and establishing a preference for contractors using Tier 3 or better heavy equipment.
Potentially significant impacts from hazards and hazardous materials will be reduced to less than significant by proper storage and monitoring of hazardous materials related to construction on site.
Potentially significant impacts to hydrology and water quality will be reduced to less than significant by preparation and implementation of a Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan and a Water Quality Management Plan.
Potentially significant impacts from noise will be reduced to less than significant by permitting construction only between the hours of 7 a.m. and 8 p.m. Monday through Saturday and requiring all construction equipment to use properly operating mufflers.     
	Areas of Controversy: There are no known areas of controversy.
	List of Agencies: The City of Downey is the sole agency for the project.


